
  

June 15, 2017 
 
Mathew Horn 
City Manager 
City Of Geneva 
47 Castle St. 
Geneva, NY  14456 
 
 
Dear Mr. Horn, 
  
    RE: Former Geneva Foundry Site; C835027 
      City of Geneva, Ontario County 
  
The Department has completed its review of the document entitled "Remedial Action 
Work Plan," dated May 2017 and has determined that the report addresses the 
requirements of the Brownfield Cleanup Agreement and the Department’s comments 
previously provided. This document is hereby approved. Except for the Community Air 
Monitoring Plan, this approval does not extend to the Health and Safety Plan, as the 
Department is not responsible for the health and safety of remediation workers.  
  
A copy of the approved document is required to be kept in the document repository 
located at the Geneva Free Library, 244 Main St. Geneva NY 14456. In addition, one 
printed copy and one electronic copy should be sent to myself as the DEC project 
manager. The electronic copy should also be sent to Anthony Perretta at the NYS 
Department of Health. 
 
A monthly progress report will be due by the 10th of each month following this approval. 
Based upon the schedule in the approved Remedial Action Work Plan, field work shall 
begin on or before September 2017 and the next major submittal shall be the Final 
Engineering Report and Site Management Plan in December of 2017. Prior to the start 
of field work, NYSDEC will prepare a Fact Sheet to notify the public that the on-site 
cleanup is about to start.  
  
As a reminder, all final documents and reports are to be in electronic format on compact 
computer discs (CDs). The disk should contain an Adobe® Acrobat® Portable 
Document Format (PDF) file and must be searchable. All data submitted to the DER 
must be in the DEC-approved Electronic Data Deliverable (EDD). Moreover, new data 
must be submitted on a continuous basis immediately after data validation occurs but in 
no event more than 90 days after the data have been submitted to the remedial party or 
its consultant(s). In other words, data are not to be held and submitted with the related 
reports. 



  
We look forward to working together to bring this site back into productive use. If you 
have questions or concerns on this matter, please contact me at (585) 226-5356 or 
adam.morgan@dec.ny.gov. 
  
 
      Sincerely, 
 

      
 
      Adam Morgan, E.I.T. 
      Engineer Trainee 
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